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Re: 	 Proposed Airborne Toxic Control Measure ("ATCM') to Reduce 
Formaldehyde Emissions from Composite Wood Products 

Dear Air Resources Board: 

Thank you for this opportunity to comment on the proposed ATCM. 

JELD-WEN, inc., headquartered just 20 miles north of the California border in 
Klamath Falls, Oregon, is the world's largest window and door manufacturer. We have 
five manufacturing facilities throughout California and employ hundreds of Californians. 
This proposed ATCM will have a tremendous impact on JELD-WEN, inc. and the 
window and door industry as a whole. 

With this letter, we have included an outline of our specific proposed changes to 
the current draft of the ATCM. Aside from those proposed changes, however, JELD- 
WEN has two fundamental concerns with the proposed regulation. 

First, the draft ATCM is not reasonably calculated to lead to decreased 
formaldehyde emission levels throughout the State of California. This ATCM, in being 
prescriptive rather than performance-based, regulates only certain composite wood 
product components which, in many cases, are encapsulated within consumer goods. 
Regulation of only the composite wood components may not have any impact on any 
particular finished product's formaldehyde emission levels. For example, a consumer 
product with compliant composite wood products could be assembled with a high- 
emitting formaldehyde-based adhesive, which is not regulated. For this reason, and to 
the extent formaldehyde emission levels are regulated, JELD-WEN advocates an ATCM 
that regulates the formaldehyde emission levels for a finished product. Such a 
performance-based regulation for finished products would ease the testing, compliance 
and enforcement burdens on the state, while also having a measurable impact on air 
quality in California. 

JELD-WEN'S second fundamental concern with the proposed ATCM is that the 
regulation, and specifically the provisions setting forth a manufacturer's quality control 
requirements, constitutes an improper interference with commerce. Rather than simply 



setting forth the emission limits for particular products, the proposed regulation dictates 
compliance methods and mandates certain employment functions within manufacturing 
facilities. The current draft even dictates the chain-of-command within the 
manufacturing facility. To the extent the ATCM is adopted, each manufacturer should 
be able to determine the means of compliance with the established emission levels. Also, 
the proposed ATCM sets forth an unnecessarily arduous and costly testing schedule. The 
current draft requires that quality control tests be done every eight hours for each product 
line of each product type. Because of current standardized manufacturing processes, the 
compliance testing should only be required when there are changes to the manufacturing 
process or components. 

As a leader in the window and door industry and as a good corporate citizen, 
JELD-WEN is fully supportive of sound environmental stewardship. We cannot, 
however, endorse a regulation that does so little to meet the stated goal of reducing 
formaldehyde emissions at such a tremendous expense. 

Thank you again for your consideration and please let me know if JELD-WEN 
can provide any additional information as you are considering this proposed ATCM. 

Very truly yours, 

Andrew M. Rink 
Corporate Counsel 
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